# the interior

November 18, 1975

BOARD OF CONTROL MEETING

# Faculty Association Report

Dr. Walter T. James read a communication from Dr. David Weaver, president of the SVSCFA, announcing the establishment of a fund to purchase a picture or other work of art in memory of Dr. JoAnn Lazarus, who passed away last week. All members of the college community were asked to contribute to the fund, chaired by Dr. Leslie Whittaker.

Administrative Report

Dick Thompson, Acting Director of Admissions, said applications for winter semester are up 42 per cent over this time last year, with first-time-in-college applications up 80 per cent. With an expected attrition rate of 20 per cent, or 625 students, Thompson still expects the college to keep its enrollment rate despite the trend to have a 5-10 per cent drop in the number of students enrolled for the winter semester as compared to the fall semester.

Dr. Ryder added that the college is expecting a 20.8 per cent increase in student body next fall, and is trying to secure State support for five additional portable classrooms.

Dr. Ryder said the total budget cuts proposed for SVSC is almost 10 per cent of the college's appropriations, and that the college will have to cut back on library resources and delay hiring of certain administrative positions. He said the college has a hearing with the Budget Office on Wednesday, during which time they will discuss this and next year's budget. The Budget Officer from the Governor's Office will be on campus this Friday, November 21, to meet with college officials. Dr. Ryder said he will delay any action until the cuts are approved by the Legislature.

Committee Reports

The Board approved a motion for the college to pay retirement plan for all salaries up to \$12,000, beyond that the employee pays 5%.

The Board approved expenditure of \$4,000 for the paving of Parking Lot A; authorized the expenditure of \$4,769 to the firm of Grables, Mills & Young, Inc., and \$81,726 to the Bourdow Trucking Company for construction of the new Parking Lot E, east of Wickes Hall.

# CAMPUS NOTES

Dr. William Byas, Director of Academic Support Services and Associate Professor of Education, has been named to the Board of Directors for the Community Affairs Department of the Catholic Diocese of Saginaw.

Adolph Ayala, instructor of Spanish, has begun writing a weekly column for the Saginaw News. It will deal with a variety of topics, adding a Chicano perspective.

Don't forget the "Say It With Bread Campaign" ends this Thursday. Donations go to a non-profit, non-denominational organization to fight world hunger.

The first 1975-76 Crisis Intervention Training Seminar is being conducted this week in Doan Center. Dr. Walter James is coordinator of the program.

Delta College is offering a three-credit course for faculty members on student evaluation techniques. The course, which costs \$123, will meet during the Winter term on Wednesdays from 3 p.m. to 6 p.m. Interested persons should contact either Rick Kormelink, ext. 403, or Rod Smith, ext. 498, at Delta.

#### CAMPUS CALENDAR

- Sister Ardeth Platt of St. Joseph's Adult Education Center in Saginaw will speak to today's Valley Forum class on "Problems of Inner-City People in the Region" at 4:30 p.m. in Room 238.
- The Saginaw Valley Blood Program will sponsor a two-day drive today from 10 a.m. to 4 p.m., and Wednesday, November 19, from 2 p.m. to 8 p.m. The college's goal this year is 100 pints.
- The Ferdinand Roten Gallery of Baltimore will present a one-day exhibition and sale of prints from early and modern masters on Wednesday, November 19, from 12 noon to 7 p.m. in the library.
- The Music Department will present "Celebration," a musical written by the authors of "The Fantasticks," this Thursday, Friday, and Saturday, November 20, 21, and 22, at 8 p.m. in the Theatre Building. The production features more than 100 masks designed and created by a group of 16 Revelers.
- The Student Government will sponsor a program concerning the assassination of President John F. Kennedy and the doubts that exist today on Sunday, November 23, at 8 p.m. in the Wickes Lecture Hall. Martin Shackelford of Saginaw, contributing author to a new book, "Proof of Conspiracy," will speak and show a film and slides. Admission to the program is \$1; 50 cents for students.
- Julian Bond, Democratic Senator from Georgia, will speak on "The New Constituency" on Monday, November 24, at 8 p.m. in the Theatre Building. His visit is sponsored by the Student Government. Tickets for Bond's speech are available to students, faculty, and staff in either the Student Government or Campus Life Offices.
- The Chemistry Club will sponsor a Car Rally this Sunday, November 23, beginning at 12 noon. Preregistration is necessary by Wednesday, November 19. Entry blanks are available on posters located throughout the campus or through Dr. Philip Kumler.

## PERSONNEL NOTICES

The College is seeking candidates for the following positions:

-- Coordinator of Special Project, part-time temporary until approximately May, 1976. This individual must be skilled in public relations, have experience in script writing and arranging, program preparation and publicity, and have a working knowledge of the SVSC community and the Chrysallis program. The individual will interact with Chrysallis staff and volunteers. Salary is negotiable dependent upon qualifications and experience.

--Secretary II to Director of the Department of Campus Life, with a pay rate of \$123.20 per week.

--Secretary III part-time temporary to work on special project for the Chrysallis Center until approximately May 1976. Pay rate is \$56 per week.

These positions are available exclusively to SVSC employees until November 25. Interested persons should contact the Personnel Office, ext. 266, before that date. SVSC is an Equal Opportunity Employer.

# SPORTS SHORTS

The men's bowling team, bowling against Central Michigan University, and Eastern Michigan University, lost 7 games and won one. High scorers were Matt Sujkowski with a 259 game and 633 series; Tom Rasmer, 205 game; Larry Slasinski, 214 and 205 games; and Tom Rappley, 204 game. The women's team won 7 and lost one playing Lansing Community College, and University of Michigan-Flint. Kathy Clark had a 535 series, with a 213 and 176 game; Kate Diehlman had a 184 game; June Walker had a 168 game; and Cindy Selke had a 169 game.

# SPORTS CALENDAR

Nov. 21, 22 Varsity Basketball at John Wesley College 7 & 9 p.m. Nov. 22 Men's Bowling at Michigan State University